
  
 
  
 
                                                                                                                                            
  

 
 

July 1, 2024 

NOTICE OF CONSTRUCTION ACTIVITIES 

TECHNOLOGY UPGRADE NEAR STUDENT CENTER 
 

 
One week of construction activity is scheduled to begin on or around July 8th, and to be completed 
on or around July 12th. Working hours will be Monday – Friday 7 AM to 5 PM and Saturday 9 AM to 5 
PM. 
 
Affected Area 
Construction activities will occur behind the Student Center and will block non-emergency access to the 
rear of the building. Vehicle access will be significantly restricted and any deliveries or general non-
emergency access will need to be coordinated with the Capital Projects team. See Attachment 1 for more 
information. 
 
Project Overview 
As part Gavilan’s Measure X Bond Program, Gavilan College is upgrading technology infrastructure 
behind the Student Center as part of the greater Fiber Loop Project. 
 
Contact Information  
For questions or more information, please contact Joe Shea, Project Coordinator  
 

Phone number: (408) 478-5554              
Email: jshea@volzcompany.com 

 
Thank you for your patience, understanding and continued support of the Measure X Bond Program. 
 
Serafin Fernandez, Director of Capital Projects 
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